#### SCHOOL CALENDAR

Page: 16

**School Governing Board Meetings** 

**Acalanes Union** High School District Board Room AUHSD Office 1212 Pleasant Hill Rd, Lafayette Tuesday, July 8 at 4:30 pm Monday, July 21 at 5:00 pm

The Governing Board set these dates for special Board meetings to adopt a resolution to place a no-tax rate increase bond measure on the November 2008 ballot.

#### What's for Dinner?

By Jill McTaggart

ttention working mothers! AWouldn't it be great if the next time your child asked, "What's for dinner, Mom?" You could laughingly reply, "It's Monday, so it is Mexican!" The reality is that most working moms make variations of the same meals each week; Mexican, Italian, burgers, and pastas. What if you simply glorified this reality and made it official by giving each night of the week a name like Monday is Mexican night.

You can accomplish this in 3 simple steps.

- 1. Have a family meeting that outlines this easy strategy and how each family member has a cooperative role.
- **2.** The Weeknight Menu Plan
- 3. Enjoy dinnertime again as a family - one of the most important parenting tools there is.

Step 1: The family meeting is a very powerful parenting tool. I use it whenever I have important news, or need my family's buy in for a change I need to make. But most importantly the family meeting is a forum for each family member to give their opinion and feedback on the change. The opinion of the children should not in-

**Huge Selection** 

of Speedo

merchandise

Your Swim Team Headquarters!

Total Purchase

of SPEEDO

Items

Suits 🦚 Caps

Fins Goggles

**All Sizes: Children to Adult** 

Men's & Women's

is important that the kids' views are voiced and listened to.

The introduction of the family meeting is the first change on the road to peaceful and guilt-free weeknight dinners. Let the kids and other parent know that you are calling a family meeting that evening. Have the meeting at a time when everyone is relaxed, at the dining table over dirty dishes may not be that relaxing for mom.

First tell your family why you feel you need this change. Something like, "Dinner can be a very stressful time for me because we are all tired and I am trying to provide a healthy meal, and it is hard to please everyone. I want it to be a more peaceful way to end the day and have time together."

Second, let the family know that each member will have an important role in the preparation of dinner. The parent's role is to plan, shop and prepare healthful meals at dinnertime, not to police what the child chooses to eat during the meal. So dinner is dinner and if the child chooses not to eat that is their choice. The truth is according to pediatricians your child will NOT starve if they decide not to

fluence or negate the change, but it

eat dinner. The child's role is to help either cook or clean up every night, and agree to try one fruit or vegetable that is offered at dinnertime. There will be no negative consequences if the child does not eat an entire portion of the green thing, but the child is required to try what is offered.

Finally, the fun part - renaming each night of the week so that the family knows what to expect for dinner. Ask them to imagine how great it will be when they are "starving" on their way home from soccer and knowing that it is Wednesday, they can look forward to Burger Night. Have a piece of paper handy and re-name the nights of the week together. It doesn't matter in the scheme of things which night is which, but it gives them a sense of influence on the change. Based on the most common family friendly dinners, I suggest: Mexican, BBQ, Italian/Pasta, Soup, and burger nights for Sunday through Thursday. Friday night can be "Take-out" or Pizza night as a reward, if you feel that this change is going to be monumental for your family.

So that is it for Step 1. You have started a positive change to make weeknight dinners less stressful. Like anything else in parenting, use anything you can from this plan and scrap the rest. In the next issue we'll cover Step 2, the Weeknight Menu Plan, which will include a shopping list and recipes.

Local mom Jill McTaggart teaches English and Food at Joaquin Moraga Intermediate School

## Lamorinda Schools

Orinda Academy Announces 2008 Graduates



rinda, CA. Orinda Academy celebrated its 26th commencement exercise on Friday, June 13th, as 28 seniors walked the stage before a crowd of proud parents, family members and friends. Leading the Class of 2008 was Valedictorian, Eden Castro, who came to Orinda Academy in the eighth grade and will attend Brown

> University. The 2008 graduates include Omran Al-Mesned, Pinole; Matt Bohnsack, Alameda; Eden Castro, Berkeley; Kira Condey, Kensington; Ben Cook, Lafayette; Kyle Drewes, Berkeley; Tri Duong, Vietnam; Xochilena Edgerton-Benitez,

Oakland; Katherine Ellis, Moraga; Cody Flowers, Oakland; Nicolas Gracia, Alamo; Chris Hansen, Concord; Kiera Jeuitt, Oakland; Max Jowett, Oakland; Kevin Kim, South Korea; Tae Kim, San Francisco; Anna Luber, Danville; Devin Marcus, Oakland; Michael Peterson, Martinez; Aiyana Price-Pauline, Berkeley; Miranda Reilly, Orinda; Anya Rose-Ramo, Berkeley; Chris Sarmiento, Orinda; Collin Spencer, Antioch; Evan Valavanis, Oakland; Andrew Widess, El Cerrito; Hannah Wilkinson, El Cerrito; and Pinky Yuan, China.

Along with Orinda Academy's graduation ceremonies, the

following students received academic achievement awards: Most Outstanding 12th Grade Student -Eden Castro, Berkeley; Most Outstanding 11th Grade Student - Anh Su, Concord; Most Outstanding 10th Grade Student - Dylan Kimsey-Hutchinson, El Cerrito; Most Outstanding 9th Grade Student -Talia Gross: Oakland and Most Outstanding 8th Grade Student -Jeremy Hansen, Richmond. Zach Scheffler, Berkeley, received the award for Most Improved Student, while Zeke Nierenberg, El Cerrito, received the award for Volunteer of the Year as well as the School Spirit

Award.

## **Los Perales Graduation Party**

Submitted by Colleen Giovanni



os Perales Elementary School 5th graders cele-✓brated their graduation by enjoying a party at Rancho Laguna Park on June 12. Among the many fun activities the students could engage in was a time capsule project. Capsules were filled with mementos from around Moraga, their predictions for the future (price of gas, next President, etc...), and clippings from your friendly neighborhood newspaper.

# Your child's probably ready to go to UC Berkeley.

552 Center St., Moraga

376-4433

www.LPTAN.com



Your children are precious, aren't they? And one of their most precious gifts is their eyes. That's why we encourage you to have your children's eyes examined first at nine months of age, again at three years, and regularly after that.

Who are we? We're the University of California Eye Center in Berkeley, a key part of UC's top-rated School of Optometry. And we can offer you a great deal of expertise with youngsters' eyes.

In fact, here at UC we've developed ways to test kids' eyes while they play, and to diagnose and treat any vision problems even before they can read an eye chart.



We take most vision insurance plans, and accept all major credit cards. So bring in the whole family for their eye exams. (You'll absolutely love our Eye Wear Center, with its incredible selection of designer frames!) We'll look for you!

UC BERKELEY OPTOMETRY Open to the Public 7 Days a week www.caleyecare.com Free parking next to Cal Memorial Stadium with appointments. 510.642.2020

### Union Bank Opens with Big Support of Orinda Schools Submitted by Jane Wiser



t its Grand Opening in Orinda, the Union Bank of California gave the Educational Foundation of Orinda (EFO) a generous donation to show its community support and commitment to education. Community members and guests enjoyed entertainment by 2007 Orinda Idol winners and students from the Orinda schools' choral programs.

Shop locally whenever you can. Only your support of our local businesses will keep them open!



1-888-709-TECH (8324) www.iDTechCamps.com